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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF ACCOUNTANCY
MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Wednesday, June 20, 2007 at 8:30 a.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
Approved July 18, 2007
MEMBERS PRESENT   
Sandra Gulledge, CPA Member, President
James Zdimal, CPA Member
Joyce Dyer, Public Member

Douglas Phillips, CPA Member

William Fletcher, Attorney Member

Sharron Cirillo, PA Member
MEMBER ABSENT
Cathel Tanner, PA Member, Secretary

DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL
Kay Warren, Deputy Director, Division of Professional Regulation
Abby Adams, Deputy Attorney General

Gayle Melvin, Administrative Specialist III

ALSO PRESENT  

Dana Rubenstein
Susan Keiser
Lora Beaudett

CALL TO ORDER

Ms. Gulledge called the meeting to order at 8:46 a.m.
REVIEW OF MINUTES
The Board reviewed the minutes of the May 23, 2007 and May 31, 2007 meetings.  Mr. Zdimal made a motion, seconded by Mr. Phillips to approve the minutes.  The motion was unanimously carried.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Status of Show Cause Hearing for William Ciconte
The show cause hearing has been rescheduled for the July Board meeting.

Update on the Board’s Draft Legislation
Ms. Warren advised the Board that since their bill was just finalized and with only six days left in the session, there was not sufficient time to get the bill introduced.  The Division will work with sponsors after the session to introduce the bill next session.

Update on the Draft Legislation from the Delaware Society of CPAs (Senate Bill 131)

Senate Bill 131 was introduced on June 13, 2007 and was assigned to the Sunset Committee.  It will be discussed at 12:00 Noon today.  Ms. Gulledge will attend.

Senate Bill 131 is the same bill that the Society presented to the Board.  It does not have the technical amendments nor does it allow for candidates to sit for the exam after obtaining 120 hours of education.

Status of Complaint

Complaint #04-03-07 – Ms. Gulledge reported that this complaint has been closed.
Discussion:  Email from Ms. Gulledge Regarding Review of Rules and Regulations Regarding Continuing Education
Ms. Gulledge had sent an email to Board members stating that she had received questions regarding college professors using preparation for ongoing courses for continuing education credit.  One of the professors had told Ms. Gulledge that they had been advised by previous administrative staff that as long as they were spending time researching new material for their lectures the credits would count.  This is in contradiction to the rules and regulations.  The professors will be advised to follow the rules and regulations.
Phoebe Chan – Request for Exemption of the Continuing Education Requirements

An email was received from Phoebe Chan requesting an exemption of the continuing education requirements because she had not been hired by an accounting firm until November 20, 2006 and she had obtained her Canadian Chartered Accountant designation in June, 2006.  Ms. Gulledge made a motion, seconded by Mr. Phillips to deny this request.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Cynthia Hajmasy – Request to allow Webcasts and E-Seminars as a Formal Program

A letter was received from Cynthia Hajmasy requesting that the Board allow her to use webcasts and e-seminars as formal programs for her continuing education.  Mr. Zdimal made a motion, seconded by Mrs. Dyer to deny her request based on the current rules and regulations which state that only 30% of the total requirement can be obtained from correspondence or other individual study programs.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Ms. Hajmasy also requested in her letter that the Board consider raising the number of hours allowed for correspondence or other individual study programs.  Ms. Gulledge made a motion, seconded by Mr. Zdimal that the Board not change the rule and regulation on correspondence and individual study programs.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Review of CPA Permit Applications
Mrs. Dyer made a motion, seconded by Mr. Zdimal to approve the following applicants for a permit to practice:

Takayuki Morozumi

Riichiro Oka

Steven Pruitt

Daniel Leul

Catherine Kleponis

The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of CPA Certificate and Permit Applications

Mrs. Dyer made a motion, seconded by Mr. Zdimal to approve the following applicants for a CPA certificate and permit to practice:

Steven Reiskind

Konstantin Kreiman

Susan Witt

Jing Wu

The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of CPA Certificate Applications

The Board reviewed the application of Tatyana V. Moore.  This application was tabled for additional information regarding Ms. Moore’s education.
The Board reviewed the application of Gregory Pavin. This application was tabled pending receipt of verification that Mr. Pavin has completed a course in advanced accounting.
The Board reviewed the application of Roman Moravec.  This application was tabled pending receipt of verification that Mr. Moravec has completed a course in intermediate accounting.
Discussion:  Strategic Planning

This was tabled until the next meeting.
NEW BUSINESS

Review of CPA Certificate Applications
Ms. Gulledge made a motion, seconded by Mr. Phillips to approve the following applicants for a certificate:
Vishal Barjatya




Yuko Bivins
Kanako Chiba




Tak Lup Choy

Teresa D’Sa




King Man Ho

Bei Hua





Betty Ireri

Kensuke Koda




Shin Kobayashi

Charles Lippert




Subha Narayanan
Michael Nolan




Takenori Sakai

Mai Seto





Tsuyoshi Shimpo

Judy Shin





Shekhar Soowamber

Ryoichi Tachibana



Takashi Tajima

Sudha Thiagarajan



Shoji Uchida

Lasse Van Luijk




Jennifer Wissel

Eric Wyzykowski




Atsuko Yaeo

William Yeung




Noriko Adachi

Chiemi Ando




Chen Gabay

Hiroko Kato 




Seonghee Kim

Nadya Kurani




Hye Jin Kwon

Yayoi Matsumoto




Mitsutaka Matsuo

Osamu Morimoto




Hironori Nakamura

Hisashi Okochi




Yusuke Ono

Kenichi Sakurai




Miki Sato

Yumie Tanaka




Soumya Vettanatte
Yoko Yasunaga

The motion was unanimously carried.

The application of Muhammad Salam was reviewed.  The Board tabled Mr. Salam’s application pending receipt of verification that he had completed a course in intermediate accounting, advanced accounting and auditing.      

The application of Jane Tan was reviewed.  The Board tabled Ms. Tan’s application pending receipt of verification that she had completed a course in advanced accounting and US federal taxation.
Review of CPA Permit to Practice Applications

Ms. Cirillo made a motion, seconded by Mrs. Dyer to approve the following applicants for a CPA permit to practice:

Ruba Al Homaidi




William Cullen
Kayo Hirano




Marian Rupertus

Ayumi Sato





Timothy Simmons

Michele Banco




Bonnie Doucette

Lisa Gehring




Earl Gripton

Kimberly Serio

The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of CPA Certificate and Permit Application
Ms. Gulledge made a motion, seconded by Mr. Zdimal to approve the following CPA certificate and permit application:
Louis Boutin
The motion was unanimously carried.

Status of Complaints
Complaint #04-04-07 – Ms. Gulledge reported that this complaint has been sent to the Attorney General’s Office for further review.
A hearing for complaint #04-07-06 was scheduled for the July 18, 2007 meeting.

Election of Officers
Mr. Zdimal made a motion, seconded by Mr. Phillips to nominate Ms. Gulledge as President and Ms. Tanner as Secretary.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Charles Cunha:  Request for Exemption of Continuing Education

The Board reviewed a letter from Charles Cunha requesting an exemption of the continuing education because of a job transfer to Brazil.  Since relocating to Brazil, he has only been able to find online or correspondence courses.  Ms. Gulledge made a motion, seconded by Ms. Cirillo that due to the circumstances of Mr. Cunha being out of the country, the Board will allow him to complete his continuing education through correspondence and individual study programs.  The remaining 50 hours must be completed before Mr. Cunha can renew his license.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Lora Beaudett:  Request for Approval of Intermediate Accounting Course Taken through Harcourt Learning Direct Center for Degree Studies

The Board reviewed a letter from Lora Beaudett requesting approval of an intermediate accounting course taken through Harcourt Learning Direct Center for Degree Studies.  Ms. Beaudett has applied to take the CPA exam and the CPA exam service denied her application because this course was a distance learning course.  She was appealing the CPA exam service’s denial.  Mr. Zdimal made a motion, seconded by Mr. Phillips to accept her appeal.  The motion was approved unanimously.
Review of CPA Firm Permit Application

Mr. Zdimal made a motion, seconded by Ms. Gulledge to approve the following CPA firm permit application:

Cynthia E. Watts, CPA

The motion was approved unanimously.
OTHER BUSINESS BEFORE THE BOARD (for discussion only)
There was no other business before the Board.
PUBLIC COMMENT 
Ms. Warren advised the Board that Mr. Sharipo had contacted her about the voluntary treatment option program.  He was including this information in a presentation.
NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, July 18, 2007 at 8:30 a.m. in Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.
ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, Mr. Zdimal made a motion, seconded by Mrs. Dyer to adjourn the meeting. The motion was unanimously carried.  The meeting adjourned at 10:17 a.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

Gayle L. Melvin
Administrative Specialist III






